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a improvement in the voting profession. This idea will save time, labour and 
money. I may be making a wrong statement. I maybe advising the wrong 
officials in this profession. Anyway, if the government officials that is now in 
power at the House of Commons in Ottawa, cannot make this improvement in 
the Legislature—the idea could be passed along to the right and proper people 
at the local offices—that is if my idea of improvement will improve the 
Legislature. As you all know, in the past, there has been a good deal of 
misunderstandings referring to the ballots and ballot boxes before and after 
the elections, as we elect new members and re-elect members of Parliament. 
So to save time, labour and money to improve the voting profession, all we 
will have to do is station a ballot box at every P.O.—in every district, it being 
a locked ballot box, then on the other hand let the voters receive there blank 
ballots from the P.O. There should be space provided on the new ballots so 
that each and every voter, man or woman, would have to sign their name 
on the ballot as well as mark it with an X.... and them boxes could be erected 
at the post offices one month before the final election day, both dates inclusive, 
then them boxes could be returned to the head offices and opened and the legal 
ballots counted. You see the idea of the people signing their name on the 
ballot as well as marking with an X, there would be no chance for anyone to 
vote or mark more than the one ballot each election, and furthermore, this way 
of conducting an election any person not able to go to the polls could mark it, 
sign it, and send it to the Box then them that wanted to represent their 
government in power would have a legal and fair chance to do so and them 
that don’t, vote could do otherwise as they do in the past.

This way of ruling an election in order to put legal men in power would 
be a time, labour and money saving improvement. As I see it if the ballot 
boxes was erected at the P.O. the ballots could be issued out to every individual 
from the P.O., and as I quoted before a space provided on the ballot so each 
voter would have to sign his or her name on the ballot as well as mark it 
with an X. That would prevent anyone from voting more than the once at 
any election from time to time.

If I have made any mistake by sending this data to the House of Commons 
at Ottawa, will you be kind enough to refer it to the right and proper people 
at the local office here in Canada, so that we can get that profession straight 
in the future. That way of running an election I am sure it will save time, 
labour and money in the future in more than’one way. This will give the 
people as a government a fair and legal chance to keep our members of Parlia­
ment in power.

Sir or Madam, I would not give this profession the second thought only 
as I quoted before in the past. The Ramsay Company, Attorney-at-Law asked 
me if I could improve the Legislature so as I see it, this is one profession where 
the Legislature can be improved for the benefit of our government officials in 
power now and likewise in the future.

So please pass this data along to the right and proper people and you will 
greatly oblige.

Yours truly,

(Sgd.) F. H. Tanner 
East-Gore, Hants, Co. N.S. R.R.l.


